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From: Jeremy Leifert, AICP, City Planner

Date: August 24, 202237

Subject: Proposed Torrington 2022-2027 Housing Affordability Plan

State Statute 8-30j, signed into law in 2017, requires all municipalities to adopt an affordable
housing plan every five years. A Housing Plan Steering Committee was formed and began
meeting in September 2021 for the purposes of drafting an Affordable Housing Plan for
Torrington. The committee worked with City staff to solicit public feedback on housing issues
through a survey, of which over 500 responses were received. The committee also held a Public
Forum for feedback on March 9, 2022. A draft plan titled “City of Torrington Housing
Affordability Plan 2022-2027” was prepared for adoption as the official Affordable Housing
Plan for the City

There are two final steps in the adoption of the plan:

1. An evaluation by the Planning and Zoning Commission on the consistency with the Plan
of Conservation and Development (POCD) and a recommendation of adoption of the
Plan to City Council.

2. Public Hearing and adoption of the Plan by City Council

In reviewing the POCD, several strategies in the plan are addressed in the Housing Affordability
Plan:

Develop Housing in Sustainable Areas (Section 3 — Plan Overview)
Address Housing Affordability (Section 3 — Plan Overview)

Address Changing Housing Needs (Section 3 — Plan Overview)

Provide Housing Downtown (Section 7 — Downtown and Neighborhoods)
Incentive Housing Tool (Section 9 — Housing)

Encourage Housing Rehabilitation (Section 9 — Housing)

Promote Sustainable Residential Development (Section 9 — Housing)
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After careful review of the POCD, I recommend that the Planning and Zoning Commission make
a finding that the proposed “City of Torrington Housing Affordability Plan 2022-2027" is
consistent with the goals, recommendations and strategies of the Torrington Plan of
Conservation and Development, effective August 27, 2019. I further recommend that the
Planning and Zoning Commission authorize the City Planner to issue a memorandum to the City
Council to recommend the adoption of the Plan.



